Minutes

Water & Sewer Committee

And Prairie Sanitary District Joint Meeting

Wednesday, September 24, 2014
Held at Spring Green Village Office
154 N. Lexington Street
5:30 p.m.
1. Call to Order and Attendance:  Eugene Hausner called the meeting to order at 5:31 p.m.  Water & Sewer Committee members present: Eugene Hausner, Vern Demers, and Michael Broh.
Prairie Sanitary District members present: Jim Blau, Luanne Dischler, and Doug Feiner. 
Others present:  Wendy Crary, Ed Lilla, Greg Wipperfurth, and Jeff Montpas.
2. Appoint Minute Taker:  Wendy Crary was appointed minute taker.
3. Approve Minutes:  Motion by Demers, second by Blau to approve minutes from the January 22, 2014 Joint Water & Sewer Committee and Prairie Sanitary District Meeting.  Motion passed with all in favor.

4. Review and approve agenda:  Motion by Demers, second by Broh to approve the agenda.  Motion passed with all in favor.
5. Discussion and possible action regarding recommendations for new agreement, and new sewer rates & charges for the Prairie Sanitary District:  Lilla handed out documents related to the new agreement proposed between the Village of Spring Green and the Prairie Sanitary District. Lilla explained that the estimated rate for the PSD didn’t change much from the previous meeting, it only changed a penny. There were also some minor changes made based on the previous meeting. Lilla said, “The previous proposed agreement didn’t have a figure for the quarterly capital improvement charge”. Blau stated, “We already have a fund set aside for replacement”. Lilla responded, “That’s for PSD upgrades not your portion of upgrades for the waste water treatment plant”. Blau inquired, “We could just pay when the upgrades happen, couldn’t we?” Lilla replied, “That’s what needs to be discussed and decided”. Feiner asked about over payments and the PSD not being billed for past upgrades that occurred. Montpas stated, “This agreement doesn’t null and void any potential over payments or under payments that may have happened”. The committees discussed the rates and the process for changing the rates for Village & PSD customers. The Prairie Sanitary District will have the proposed agreement reviewed by the Town of Spring Green Board and then contact the Village Office to schedule the next meeting between the Village Water & Sewer Committee and the Prairie Sanitary District. No action was taken regarding this item.
6. General Public Comment:  There was no general public comment at this time. 
7. Adjourn:  Motion by Broh, second by Feiner to adjourn at 6:11 p.m.  Motion passed with all in favor.

